PINES Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes

May 14, 2013; 9:30-11:30am

Athens Regional Library; Athens GA
The PINES Executive Committee Chair Carrie Zeiger called the meeting to order. 
Minutes of the February 2013 Executive Committee were not distributed due to a personal computer disaster. 

Executive Committee Action Items                 
1. Subcommittee Nominations

         Approved with amendments:
· Rita Wright, TRRL - Circulation Subcommittee

· Joan Mansson, OHOOP - OPAC Subcommittee

· Amanda Barker, TRRL - PINES/IT Subcommittee

· Claudia Gibson, CHRL - Reports Subcommittee

· Jerry Mullis, TRRL - Staff Training/Documentation Subcommittee

· Sandy Hester, FBHRL - Staff Training/Documentation Subcommittee

The complete roster is available at  http://pines.georgialibraries.org/pines/subcommittees
2. PINES Policy Name Changes for Marshes of Glynn and Three Rivers Regional Libraries.  Approved. 

           

3. Membership Agreement –Marshes of Glynn

            Approved.
4. Change to Limit for Checkouts for DVD/Games
The Committee and members of the audience discussed limiting DVD, VHS, games, etc. within PINES.  Several systems admit to setting limits (not enforced by software), placing them at odds with PINES policy.  Those that have no limit (except 50 item) feel that any limits placed would hamper patron service.  Those that have smaller limits (most seem to have 5 – 10) feel their collections would be wiped out if 50-item was the only limit.  A compromise was reached with a vote to limit the number of DVDs, VHS, games to 15 of each item per card.  
After discussion, a motion was made to change PINES-wide limit on DVDs/Games to something lower than 50.  Motion carried.

A second motion was made to limit checkouts of DVD/VHS/Game items to 15 per patron at one time.  Motion carried.

            

These supersede any local limits on these item types.
Executive Committee Discussion Items             

· Chestatee Regional library will be opening a satellite library in early June. Their proposed PINES policy name: CRLS-SAT
Unanimously approved by the PINES Executive Committee via electronic vote April 25-16, 2013. 
· Correcting Billing types
Several of the billing types approved for manual use by staff turned out to be types used by the system. We can’t use the same terminology so will instead be using:

	System Used Type
	New Staff Billing Type

	Long Overdue Collection Fee 
	 Collection fee: Long Overdue

	Lost Materials
	Lost items

	Lost Materials Processing Fee 
	Lost Items Processing Fee

	Overdue Materials 
	 Overdue Items


Equipment Fee was left off and will be added
Recall overdue was left on and will be removed
Old Business
 Mobile app (determined to be a mobile-friendly PINES site).  Google services subscription may include location services.

Acquisitions development is still in a holding pattern but will be reviewed with every release of the Evergreen software for possible adoption by PINES. 
Cataloging Proposal 
Discussion points: save on courier and staff time if cataloger could go to branches and catalog there. Some libraries are already doing this by outsourcing their cataloging (from BT&T, Ingram, etc.).  Some fear that loosening the restrictions could cause problems in the database that we just spent years and money fixing. Any change would absolutely need to be approved by system director since that person is ultimately responsible for his/her system’s records. PINES cat. folks need to have the ability to pull permissions if necessary to maintain quality database.  A motion was made to give system director discretion to allow cataloging at alternate locations with the following wording:
"All cataloging functions carried out in a library system will be coordinated and monitored by the library system director. This includes all cataloging functions, such as editing existing records, bringing records into the PINES database from OCLC, database maintenance functions and other tasks needing Cat1 training. The decision to allow copy cataloging at a branch or affiliate will be at the discretion and control of the library system director. The PINES Director and Staff reserve the right to revoke any/all cataloging permissions if any work threatens the integrity of the PINES database. The PINES Executive Committee will be consulted and informed of any such decisions."  Wording was approved. 

New Business
Patron Inactivity  - The committee discussed and moved that only transactions that can be tracked by the library management system would be considered in keeping a patron account active.

Inactive patrons – problem with definition – includes things that can’t be measured by the software – like wireless internet use.  If definition is changed and expired patrons moved to inactive, many libraries will suddenly have a lot fewer patrons for statistics.  Accurate statistics are a plus.  If change is made, it should be done at the beginning of a physical year.  Inactivity was defined as three years. 
PINES staff will perform a batch change to set all patrons do not meet the above criteria to “inactive” on June 30th
 Email preminders - 

- There was an interruption in service through the upgrade

- There was also a misconfiguration in the software that caused generation of 1-day notices

- The PINES staff retains records of emails sent, including the text of each message.
 Apostrophes in records and problems with search
The PINES staff will continue attempts to identify affected records with apostrophes and correct them so that they may be found in standard searches. This is a known issue with the software.
Next Meeting
September 2013; Augusta. GA in conjunction with the library directors meeting.
Adjournment                            Carrie Zeiger, Chair    
